
07/20/2023 

 

 

To Whom it May Concern,  

 

I am writing to recommend Jordan (JC) Jones as an addition to your program.  

My name is Waylon Hervey and I have been a coach at Mountain Crest High School for 10 years. 
Additionally, I have been involved with the American Legion baseball program (Hyrum/Mountain Crest 
Trappers) for 13 years. I have known JC for 4 years while coaching for both programs. 

I have known JC to be of excellent character, disciplined, and a great leader. Over the course of our 
relationship, I have witnessed tremendous growth in his ability to diagnose his play, adjust on the field, 
and lead his teammates by example. 

JC is a diligent worker who puts in countless hours to his craft. He is constantly working to better himself 
as a student, citizen, and athlete. He has dedicated himself in the weightroom to get stronger and faster 
than other athletes his size. His mental and emotional maturity is a trait we highly value. 

Please do not hesitate on contacting me via email at waylon.hervey@ccsdut.org if you have any further 
questions or requests.  

 

Regards, 

 

Waylon Hervey 

Assistant Baseball Coach 

Mountain Crest High School 
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